
Juliette Cookie Program Information

Being a Juliette is Girl Scouting custom-made for you! Here are some things to keep in mind for

participation in the Girl Scout Cookie Program.

Juliette members must be registered for the current membership year in order to participate in the

Cookie Program.

Juliette parents/caregivers must complete training and fill out the Juliette Cookie Agreement form

before gaining access to Smart Cookies and Digital Cookie.

The Service Unit Cookie Chair will be the main source of support for Juliettes and families.

Juliettes will be assigned a 4-digit “troop” number in Smart Cookies. This number may vary from

year to year and program to program; it is only used for Product Programs.

Juliettes can set up their own site in Digital Cookie and can participate in both in-person and online

sales. Juliettes can also hold cookie booths, walk abouts, and lemonade stands.

Juliettes and their families use Smart Cookies to manage the cookie program. Because Juliette finances

and proceeds differ from that of a traditional troop, some of the financial information varies from what

is reported in Smart Cookies. At the end of the program, GSHPA will update the family with the amount

owed by each Juliette. 

Juliette Payments 

Juliettes should collect payments for in-person orders at the time the product is delivered to the

customer. Remember, Juliettes do not maintain bank accounts for any product program, so all money

collected from sales must be turned into GSHPA by the Juliette payment deadline of March 28, 2025.

GSHPA will email Juliettes with the total amount due at the end of the program. Payments from online

orders are automatically added to Smart Cookies and credited towards a Juliette's final payment. 

Juliette final payments can be made to Girl Scouts in the Heart of Pennsylvania via check or money

order, or by phone using a credit or debit card. 

How Proceeds Work 

Once the program ends, the girls will start to receive their proceeds! Juliettes receive their proceeds in

the form of GO! Dough or Girl Opportunity Dough. This can be used to help Juliettes fund their

experience in Girl Scouts. GO!Dough can be used for all GSHPA events and activities, travel experiences,

the online store, membership renewals, and more!


